Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  July 25, 2023 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on July 25th, 2023. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Supervisor-Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor) Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers, Ivy Knoshaug and John Fallgren. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the June monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree.
OLD BUSINESS:
John Fallgren from the Laporte VFW Legion presented more information on the wreaths for the Veterans at the Guthrie Cemetery. Laporte Ice Racers will always cover the expense of the wreaths at $11/ea. The wreaths come from Pat Lessman from the Becida area.  The township will obtain and cover the expense of the hooks. Janelle at Northern Peace Funeral Home in Walker, may be able to assist in getting the hooks ordered.  The wreaths go on before Veteran’s Day (November 11th) and are removed by Memorial Weekend. Wreaths will need to be picked up by volunteers that have vehicle capacity.  John will need a count of how many wreaths are needed, so he can report this to Pat.  John can reach out to Randy for the total count of Veterans at the Guthrie Cemetery. Hooks need to be in place before the wreaths arrive. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Amanda Fallgren received a text from Russ Nickerson on July 13th, inquiring about a couple garbage cans be placed outside at the Town Hall. Also, Russ asked about the possibility of outside WiFi access point.  The garbage can request has been completed, as Russ was able to get one and Jeff Horn is also planning to put one outside by the bike trail.  Roger will contact Paul Bunyan about WiFi issues inside the building as well as possibly having an outside WiFi access point.
Ivy presented the flyer for the 49th Annual Guthrie Picnic and Parade July 30th, 2023.  Fundraising updates are: June 16th – July 26th $10,800 in donations have been received. The July 13th dinner received $831 in donations.  Also, there has been $150 donated for the Playground by Beltrami Electric. 
Becky reported that the playground insurance coverage will be effective Monday July 31st, 2023, insured for $16,454.00, coverage for playground equipment damage only.
Mike reported that Josh Weiss will begin roadside mowing around the first week of August.
Carmen Huber contacted Mike on July 5th about 410th not being bladed for 2 weeks. Mike looked at 410th and checked with Les at Gladen’s and blading was being done on July 5th. If there is ever extra blading that is needed, Mike will contact Les. 
Mike will follow up with Les about the status of work getting started on 440th incline repair. If the work can’t be completed by October 1, 2023, the board has requested that the work be post-poned to the first thing in the Spring of 2024, with the same price quote given in 2023.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on August 8, 2023 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Amanda Lofthus seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 8/8/2023

